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    IFTA, Inc. Team Member Changes  
 
 
IFTA, Inc. is very excited to announce the addition of our newest team member, Ms. Nicole 
Alvey, Administrative Assistant. Nicole brings skills, administrative experience, high energy, 
and most importantly, an enthusiasm to learn everything there is about our industry. She will 
be a great addition to our team and will help fill the immense void left by our own Debbie 
Meise who has moved to a part-time position for the next year before retiring completely in 
June 2026.  
 
Let’s face it, there is no replacing Debbie, ever, and I mean ever! Debbie will always be the face 
of IFTA and that glue that somehow seems to hold us together. We are grateful that she 
agreed to give us one more year as a part-time employee before shuffling off into a much-
deserved retirement where she and Terry can in fact, enjoy their favorite pastime and 
participate in shuffleboard tournaments from around the world (Germany in September).  
 
While there is no replacing Debbie, we think Nicole will be a great addition to assist with some 
of the administrative functions and will continue to learn and grow with us in a long-term 
career position advancing to more responsibilities in the future.   
 
As we transition our newest team member into the organization and transition away from our 
most tenured employee, we will work hard to communicate with our stakeholders on the 
changing responsibilities of our team so you are made aware of who can assist you in the 
future.  
 
Please join me in welcoming Nicole to the team!  
 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 
Carmen Martorana, Jr. CPA, MST 
Executive Director, IFTA, Inc. 
Email: cmartorana@iftach.org 
Phone/Text: 716 812 2102 
IFTA, Inc. website: www.iftach.org 
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